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òEnter to worship, depart to serveó 



CHURCH ACTIVITIES  

SUNDAY  

11.00am Morning Worship  

       (Holy Communion - first Sunday)  

       (Family Parade Service - third Sunday)  

11.00am Adventurers        

12.30pm    Church Meeting   Bi-monthly - see diary  
 

MONDAY  

2.15pm  Friendship Club  Once monthly - see diary  
6.00pm - 7.30pm Anchor Boys (5 -8 years)  

6.00pm - 7.30pm Junior Section (8 -11 years) 

7.30pm - 9.30pm Company Section (11-15 years)  

7.30pm - 9.30pm        Seniors (15 -18 years)  
 

WEDNESDAY  

9.45am - 11.30am Combined Bible Study  

       at Lancaster Road URC Twice monthly - see diary  

12.30pm Friendship Club   Once monthly - see diary  
      (lunch at the Crown and Horseshoes)  
 

FRIDAY  

5.00pm - 6.15pm   Rainbows (5-7 years)  

6.00pm - 7.30pm  Brownies (7-10 years) 

7.30pm - 9.00pm  Guides (10-14 years)  

7.30pm - 9.00pm  Rangers (14-20 years)  
 

VARIOUS DAYS  

8.00pm Elders Meeting   Bi-monthly - see diary  



MINISTERôS LETTER 
Dear Friends, 
 
I am writing this letter at the beginning of May after a very cold and dry 
early spring. This year it was the second coldest March since 1910. It 
certainly felt like it! I also think April has been colder than usual. 
 
This has meant that plants have been flowering in the garden later than 
usual. But nature has sprung to life again. Iôve had some beautiful     
daffodils and my roses are beginning to grow new shoots and leaves. 
 
Spring is the time of new life: grass begins to grow, flowers begin to 
bloom, trees start to come into leaf, the temperature begins to get 
warmer and the days become longer. I seem to have welcomed it more 
this year than usual. 
 
In Christianity spring is also a time when we celebrate new life. Holy 
Week and Easter always fall in spring. In Holy Week we remember the 
arrest, suffering and crucifixion of Jesus. Then at Easter we celebrate 
that God raised Jesus from the dead overcoming the human sin that 
crucified him and overcoming physical death. Sin, suffering and death 
are triumphed over by love, joy and new life. 
 
But the Christian message is that new life is not only for Jesus who rose 
from the dead it is for all people who accept Christ into their lives. Paul 
writes to the Christians at Colossae, ñYou have been raised to life with 
Christò (Colossians 3:1). He then exhorts the Colossians to cast off the 
old life of sin and put on the new life of love which comes through Christ 
(Colossians 3: 1-17). The final verses of this section, verses 10-17, are 
a terrific challenge to us about how to live the Christian life. 
 
Some time ago a good Christian friend, Mr Norman Ingram- Smith, said 
to me that it is very hard for human nature to change. When I first knew 
Norman he was the Director of the Social Service Unit at St Martins in 
the Field Church in Trafalgar Square. He was someone who knew a lot 
about human life. I suspect Normanôs analysis is correct: human nature 
doesnôt easily change. 
 
 
 
 



Mission Statement 
Christ Church URC aims to provide through its worship, 

work, witness and mission an effective contribution to the 
spiritual and social welfare of the Church family and the 

wider community. 

NEWS OF THE FELLOWSHIP 
 

Lily Smith has had a nasty fall. 
 
Let us remember all our church family in our prayers and 
caring. David. 

So Christianity makes a very big claim: Christ can and does change      
human lives for the better. The way Christ can do this is by dwelling within 
a person and guiding his or her thoughts, words and actions. Christ 
speaks to us through prayer, the Bible, other people and daily                
circumstances. 
 

Iôm sure weôve all heard someone say, ñI can be just as good a Christian 
outside the church as in itò. One of the purposes of the church is to help us 
to be better Christians. Christ can work through the worship, fellowship 
and activities of the church to help us live this new life. So we are called to 
help one another to grow in Christian faith, love and service. 
 

Paul writes, ñWhatever you are doing, whether you speak or act, do         
everything in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father 
through himò (Colossians 3:17). 
 
May Christ be in us all helping us to live the new life. David. 

ANIMAL BLESSING SERVICE 
 

There will be an Animal Blessing Service and Parade Service on 
Sunday, 16

th
 June at 11am. The service will be led by the Reverend 

David Atkinson and the speaker will be Mr Barry Miles of the         
Anglican Society for the Welfare of Animals. Please bring your pets 
for a blessing. All are welcome to this service but if you have an    
allergy to fur please be aware there will be animals at this service. 
David. 



SERMONS FOR 2013 
 

I am tackling some of the major questions about the 
Christian faith in a short series of sermons for in 2013. 
They are as follows: 
 
3rd February     Does God exist? 
3rd March         Who is Jesus? 
7th April           Did God raise Jesus from the dead? 
5th May            Why does God allow suffering? 
Listen to the previous sermons online at www.ccurc.org.uk/media.php 

2nd June           Who is a Christian? 
 
I hope you find these sermons helpful. David. 

Death of Joan Over 
 

Friends will be sorry to learn that Joan Over died on 4th May, aged 
91.  She and her late husband John wee members of Christ Church 
Congregational Church for many years.  Joan supported John in his 
work in the church which included serving as Deacon and leading 
the Junior Department of the Sunday School and later Junior 
Church. 
They brought up a family of five children Pat, Gil, Penny, Alison and 
Stephen who we remember at this time, along with other members 
of the family who have been members of Christ Church ð Betty and 
Ron Andrews, Ena Little, Peter and Betty Over. 
John and Joan moved to Bristol because of his work and they made 
new friends at Hanham United Reformed Church.  In recent years 
Joan particularly appreciated the friendship and support of the    
minister there and his wife, as well as the members of her  family, 
many of whom had moved to live in the Bristol area. 
 
Stephen Gilburt 





Friendship Club 
Summer Programme 2013 

 
Wednesday 12.30pm  

 
5th June 

Lunch at the Plough, Crews Hill, celebrating the 
coronation 

 
3rd July 

Lunch at the Crown and Horseshoes 
 

Monday 2.15pm in the Church hall 
 

17th June 
Mystery tour of England (slides) - Mrs Brenda 

Brown 
 

15th July 
Quiz and end of session tea 

 
We welcome everyone to our friendly meetings 

For more information please contact  
Marion Wiley on 020 8364 5652 

 

The Lord your God will be with you 
wherever you go 



Holiday at Home 2013 
 
This years óHoliday at Homersô would like to thank all those who 
helped to make the event so enjoyable once again. It was filled with 
interesting activities interspersed with coffee and tea breaks and a 
delicious lunch each day. 
Special thanks are due to Rosemary and Sylvia for their expert   
organization and to Pamela, David and Philip for providing such  
appetizing meals. 
Thankyou everyone. 
Marion 
 

 



Thank you Letter 
Dear Sylvia 
Just a word of thanks for the very enjoyable day Bert and I spent 
with you last Saturday. 
Especially to you and Rosemary and all the folk who worked so 
hard with all the preparation. 
The lunch was very enjoyable and it was a nice friendly fellowship. 
Many thanks once again 
Love Mary and Bert Biggs 



3rd Enfield Boys' Brigade 
Annual Company Display and 
Presentation Evening 
 
On Monday 20th May, the 3rd Enfield's Annual Company Display 
and Presentation Evening was held in the hall at Christ Church. 
 

An audience of parents, families, friends and members of the Church 
were present as the boys put on a number of items. These included 
the Anchor Boys and Junior Section showing some of the games 
they play, the Company Section doing some gymnastics and a team 
challenge and the entire Company taking part in some team games. 
Towards the end of the evening a video was shown of the session so 
far and the close the evening, a variety of badges, awards, promo-
tions and trophies were presented. These went to the following boys: 
 

Anchor Boys 
Best Anchor Boy - runner-up: Chris Prosser 
Best Anchor Boy - winner: Frankie George 
 

Junior Section 
Best Junior Section Boy - winner: Josef McDonald 
 

Company trophies 
The R L Plowman Trophy: Caspian Wright 
The T R Plowman Trophy: Christian Collins-O'Connor 
The Elsie Hart Centenary Cup: Frankie George 
The Frank Head Trophy: Marcus Magona 
The Chris Bullock Memorial Trophy: Christian Collins-O'Connor 
The George Page Football Cup: Sebby Lopes 
 

There were also a number of badges and promotions given out to 
members of all sections. 
 

Thank you to everyone who came along to the Display. We hope you 
all enjoyed the evening! 
 

For more information about the 3rd Enfield Boysô 
Brigade please visit www.3rdenfieldbb.co.uk 







 

Enfield Town Walk 
 

The Enfield Society is organizing a guided walk around the   
Enfield Town Conservation Area on Wednesday 5th June.  The 
evening will start with an introductory talk in the Market Place, 
Enfield Town at 7pm.  Smaller groups will then be taken to see 
some of the historic buildings in Silver Street, Holly Walk,   
Gentlemanô s Row and Chase Side.  The interior of the Tudor 
Room adjoining Little Park in Gentlemanôs Row will be visited 
(this incorporates a fine carved stone fireplace, wooden       
paneling and a plaster ceiling rescued from the 16th Century 
Enfield Palace, which was demolished in 1927). 
The walk will conclude at Christ Church URC.  The history of 
the church from 1780 will be explained and groups will be taken 
on guided tours of the exterior and interior of the present Grade 
II listed Victorian gothic church which was built in 1874-5.  
There will also be a continuous slide show, a bookstall for     
Enfield Society publications and light refreshments. 
This is a free walk nut numbers are limited.  Requests for     
tickets should be sent to Emma Halstead at Jubilee Hall, 2   
Parsonage Lane, Enfield EN2 0AJ with a stamped addressed 
envelope and your telephone number, for contact in the event 
of a query. 
Stephen Gilburt 



HAVE YOU HEARD? 
(Thoughts from Sunday, 19

th 
May) 

 
A most unexpected thing happened last Sunday. It was Pentecost     
Sunday or more commonly known as the day, the church was born. If we 
look in the book of Acts, chapter 2, we can read of the events of that first 
Pentecost, when God poured out His Holy Spirit onto a band of 
ódispiritedô men who then proceeded to turn their world upside down or 
should we say óright side upô? WOW!! What is this power? Can I get 
some of that? Where do I go and get it? What does it cost? 
 
Last Sunday evening the united service for the North West Enfield group 
of churches was held at Christ Church and as it was Pentecost Sunday, I 
went to the service fully expecting to hear the re-telling of the story of 
that first Pentecost. When we think of Pentecost, we think of rushing 
winds, tongues of fire, men speaking in tongues (different languages) 
and understood by all, miracles, Peter speaking boldly to the crowds 
ééé. One word sums it all up - POWER! 
 
Yet, that wasnôt the message that Rev. Atkinson preached. He talked  
instead about LOVE - gentle love, patient love, love that doesnôt keep 
count of the times it is asked to forgive. Love that comes as a result of 
the indwelling of the Holy Spirit.   
 
At first, I wondered if he had got his dates mixed up. We donôt talk about 
love at Pentecost. No, at Pentecost we talk of Power, men speaking 
boldly about God, uproar, confusion, excitement, changes in society, 
men turning to God. We talk about óLoveô at Christmas. God giving the 
gift of His Son at Christmas. The carol óLove came down at Christmasô 
reminds us of that. 
 
Yet, as I continued to listen, it dawned on me that the power was given 
for a purpose. It was not an end in itself but the means to an end and 
that end was the spreading of the message of GODôS LOVE FOR   
MANKIND. 
 
Thatôs it. Thatôs the message ï Godôs love for us is patient, gentle, 
meek, longsuffering, faithful and it brings about joy and peace. All 
the fruits of His Spirit, His own being. 
 
 



St. Paul reminds us in Romans 8: 28-29, ñééneither death, nor life, 
nor angels, nor principalities, nor powers, nor things present, nor things 
to come, nor height, nor depth, nor any other creature, shall be able to 
separate us for the love of God, which is in Christ Jesus our Lordò. 
Godôs love encompasses us and protects us. 
 
What a simple message! Yet, we ask ñWhy does the world not know 
this or even if it does, refuse to accept this?ò 
 
It is ironic that the word óLoveô, the greatest virtue, is one of the most 
overused and abused words. The world has in many cases debased 
this virtue. The adulterer confuses lust for love, the stalker confuses 
obsession for love, the glutton confuses greed for his óloveô for good 
food (Iôm lovin.. it, says McDonalds), in our materialistic world, the   
consumer is encouraged to óloveô something so much that he/she is 
prepared to spend whatever is asked to get it. We love things, we love 
to do things, we love our friends and family, we are encouraged to 
óloveô ourselves (having that óMEô time) but we donôt seem to care one 
way or the other that God loves us. 
 
It seems a shame that the world has this careless view of Godôs love. 
To reject Godôs love is to reject God Himself. God is Love and we are 
asked to love one another as Christ loves us (John 15:12). This is the 
new commandment. It is interesting to note in John 13:34, Jesus says 
that ñé. as I have loved you, that ye also love one anotherò. Godôs love 
comes first and then through His Spirit we have the capacity to love 
one another. It isnôt easy to love everyone, or else, why would there be 
a need for Jesus to remind us to love one another. 
 
Pentecost continues the story that started at Christmas. GOD ALWAYS 
INITIATES THE FIRST MOVE. HE CHOSE TO ENGAGE WITH   
MANKIND BY COMING INTO OUR WORLD AND BY HIS SPIRIT WE 
CAN SHARE THIS STORY WITH THE WORLD. 
 

Pamela Mansley 



The power of a text message 
This Christian Aid Week, weôre standing with poor communities to help them 
bite back at hunger. Farmers in Kenya are discovering that they can grow 
enough food for all if they harness the potential of their mobile phones, while 
in Zimbabwe, communities are reaping the rewards of new technology. 
Kenyan farmers Justin and Truphena Ireri used to struggle to feed their family. 
óWhen there is erratic rain, we didnôt get enough for our family to eat, let alone 
to sell,ô says Truphena. 
But thanks to the use of new technology and their mobile phones, things are 
beginning to change for farmers in the Mbeere district in Kenyaôs Eastern 
Province. óTraditional ways of forecasting are failing us due to climate change. 
When we turn to scientific ways, farmers will be able to plan very well,ô 
Truphena explains. 
Farming methods in the district have been revolutionised by the introduction of 
simple, targeted weather forecasts sent to farmers by text message. Previ-
ously, farmers were unsure how to plan for increasingly erratic weather pat-
terns, and the daily reality for many families was failed crops, disappointment 
and hunger. 
The only weather forecasts that did exist were targeted at the large towns and 
cities, where the climate is often different. And anyway, as most farmers in 
rural areas donôt have televisions, they couldnôt even see these forecasts. 
Working with the Kenya Meteorological Society, Christian Aid partner       
Christian Community Services Mount Kenya East (CCSMKE) takes specific, 
scientific forecasts for the rural areas and translates them into simple          
language that the farmers can understand. 
It then sends this information out by text message, with monthly and seasonal 
updates and advice on using different crop varieties and agricultural          
techniques to adapt to changing weather patterns. 
Such innovative use of technology means that CCSMKE is able to work with 
thousands of farmers, whom it would have been difficult and expensive to 
reach by road. More than 80 per cent of farmers in the area have a basic   
mobile handset, and are able to respond to the text messages by asking    
further questions about their own situation and getting advice from CCSMKEôs 
staff over the telephone. 
All this has followed from initial farming workshops held by CCSMKE in 
church congregations, where it built trust with the local community by showing 
that it understood what it was like to try to farm in a difficult environment. 

Its not to late to donate money to 
Christian Aid! 

 
We held a very successful lunch@Christ Church and raised £95 for 
Christian Aid. Below is a reminder of all the good work they carry out. 



This use of new technology is giving the Ireris hope for the future: 
óWhen we see a plan coming into fulfilment, it brings us joy, [we can] watch 
our children grow and also see ourselves go grey ï grey is wise!ô says 
Truphena. 
And while mobile technology is increasing crop yield in Kenya, innovative 
agriculture is helping families in Zimbabwe produce enough varied crops in 
their own gardens to feed themselves and provide a surplus to sell to 
neighbouring communities. 
Sikhanyisiwe Ndlovu (known as Skha) has seen her life transformed. Where 
failed harvests and acute hunger were once the norm, now families in the 
Gwanda communities can grow vegetables. 
Due to this new varied diet, Skhaôs children are much healthier than when 
they had to rely on porridge as their staple food. And itôs thanks to a sand 
dam that provides a reliable water supply. 
Christian Aid partner Dabane Trust worked with local communities to access 
the clean, naturally filtered water that is stored, hidden, beneath rivers of 
sand. By building sand-abstraction pumps that suck up the water, and dams 
and boreholes, people can access clean water buried under the sand. 
Without this technical support, families used to dig holes in the sandy river 
bed to create shallow wells, but these were often contaminated and people 
ended up drinking the same water as animals. 
As their fruit and vegetable harvests increased, the Gwanda communities 
discovered that much of it was going rotten because it couldnôt be consumed 
in time, even if some was taken to market. And so the idea of a processing 
centre was born. 
Together the communities provided the labour needed to construct the  
building and Dabane Trust provided the materials not available locally. 
With the processing centre in place, the communities can now dry their crops 
to store them and process their nuts into peanut butter, adding value to their 
products and providing a source of nutrition in the winter months. 
Skha helped build the dam and is now chairperson for her community      
garden, where she grows sweet potatoes, pumpkins and butternut squashes 
for her family. If she has any left over to sell, she uses this extra income to 
buy uniforms for the children, and she is able to send them to school. 
óOnce Dabane Trust helped us put this garden in it was like a new life ï and I 
could start thinking about the future,ô she says. 
Key costings - Ã5/ú6.20 could pay for text messages to be sent to 100  
armers in Kenya to provide them with an update on the local weather      
forecast. This helps them to prepare their land, plan their planting and har-
vesting activities, and produce healthy crops. 
Ã47.50/ú59 could pay for 250 plastic jars to store peanut butter made at the 
Gwanda communitiesô processing centre in Zimbabwe. The peanut butter 
can be stored for use when the harvest runs out, or sold to get extra income. 
One in eight people in the world are desperate for food.  



RETIREMENT 
 
Most of you will know that I will be retiring at the end of 
November 2013. My last Sunday services will be on 17th 
November 2013. There will also be a Farewell Service on 
Saturday 16th November 2013 at 2.00pm followed by a 
tea at Lancaster Road Church. All are welcome. David. 

Church Officers 
 

At our Church Annual General Meeting, the following 
Church Officers were nominated and subsequently re-
elected to serve for the coming year: 
 

Church Secretary 
Stephen Gilburt 

 
Church Treasurer 

David Fisher 
 

The following people were nominated and subsequently 
elected to serve on the newly re-formed Property 
Committee: 
 

Property Committee 
David Fisher 
Philip Taylor 

Pamela Mansley 
Barbara Hunt 

 
Please keep all of the people mentioned in your prayers as 
they carry out functions that are so important to our Church. 





Holiday Bible Week Enfield  

5th to 9th August 2013  

Venue to be confirmed  

 

The Adventure Cruise  

Pull up the anchor and get ready to sail as The 

Adventure Cruise launches into a programme of 

fun -filled activities for 5 to 11 year olds!  

 

The purpose of Holiday Bible Week is to 

introduce children to Jesus in a relevant, 

contemporary way, in a safe and secure 

environment.  

 

For more information about registering a child 

for the event or helping out as a volunteer, 

please visit the Holiday Bible Week Enfield 

website at www.holidaybibleweek.com  





Missed a service, or just want to hear a talk 

again? Recordings from our Sunday services 

are being made available on the Christ Church 

website  

 

Check out the òMediaó page to find recordings 

of the all age talks and sermons - simply find 

the one you want, click the play button and 

you can then listen to the whole talk!  

 

And now... watch online!  

 

We are also trialling making some all age talks 

and sermons available as videos through the 

website. These can also be found on the 

òMediaó page 



Prayer Diary for June 

1st - International Children's Day: Pray for children around the 
world 
2nd - Pray for the Church Meeting taking place after our service 
this morning 
3rd - Pray for the Anchor Boys as they meet this evening 
4th - Pray for all those who have been affected by the 
devastating tornado in the USA 
5th - Pray for the Friendship Club's lunch at the Plough this 
afternoon and the Enfield Society's heritage walk this evening, 
which includes a visit to Christ Church 
6th - Pray for our Elders and their leadership over Christ Church 
7th - Pray for the Rainbows as they meet this evening 
8th - Pray for all those who are unable to join us at Church 
events through sickness or ill health 
9th - Pray for the Worship Group as they lead our service this 
morning 
10th - Pray for the Company Section and Seniors as they meet 
this evening 
11th - Pray for David, our Minister 
12th - Pray for the Joint Bible Study Group as they meet this 
morning at Lancaster Road URC 
13th - Pray for the external groups who hire our premises 
14th - Pray for the girls in Brownies as they meet this evening 
15th - Pray for Lunchtime @ Christ Church, which takes place in 
the Church today 
16th - Pray for our Family Service this morning, which is an 
Animal Blessing Service 
17th - Pray for the Friendship Club as they meet together in the 
hall this afternoon 
18th - Pray for all young people who are continuing to sit exams 
at the moment 
19th - Pray for those who are considering coming to faith in 
Christ 
20th - Pray for the work of Compassion and other Christian 
charities that work in the developing world 
 



The Sainsburyôs Active Kids scheme for 2013 is now running and 
the 3rd Enfield Boysô Brigade is collecting vouchers again this year. 
We use these vouchers to get new resources and equipment for our 
boys to use and it comes at no cost to us, so we would appreciate your 
donations if you have any spare. 
 

Sainsburyôs gives one voucher for every 
£10 spent (or £5 in Local stores). Not all 
staff will offer you the vouchers so 
please ask for them if they don't! There 
is a collecting box in the back of the 
Church for your donations or they can be 
given to Tom Boorman. Thank you for 
your support! 

21st - Pray for the Rangers as they meet together this evening 
22nd - Pray for the members of North London Brass who are 
spending a weekend with the Boys' Brigade on the Isle of Wight 
23rd - Pray for the Adventurers, who are meeting during our ser-
vice this morning 
24th - Pray for the Junior Section, who are meeting this evening 
25th - Pray for the leaders of our youth organisations 
26th - Pray for the meeting of the Joint Bible Study Group this 
morning 
27th - Pray for the local community 
28th - Pray for the Guides as they meet this evening 
29th - Armed Forces Day: Pray for our armed forces and that they 
will help to safely bring peace where they are serving 

30th - Pray for all those who come to lead worship at Christ 

Church 



Church contacts  
Website: www.ccurc.org.uk Email: mail@ccurc.org.uk 

Minister Rev David Atkinson                 020 8363 4571 

Secretary Mr Stephen Gilburt                   020 8363 0031 

Treasurer Mr David Fisher                       020 8482 4610 

Bookings Secretary Mrs Pamela Mansley    07936 798 722 

Website Mr Tom Boorman 07903 605 545 

Worship Group Miss Rosemary Milns               020 8363 6571 

Friendship Club Miss Marion Wiley                     020 8364 5652 

Joint Bible Study Group Details via Rev David Atkinson 020 8363 4571 

BB Anchor Boys Miss Sue Bullock 07961 504 123 

BB Junior Section Mr Tom Boorman 07903 605 545 

BB Company Section Mr Adrian Bullock 07951 223 634 

BB Seniors Mr Adrian Bullock 07951 223 634 

Rainbows Mrs Tracy Rainbow 07971 171 511 

Brownies             Mrs Kathy Brown 07958 153 066 

Guides Miss Vicki Stratton 07968 483 609 

Rangers Mrs Tracy Rainbow 07971 171 511 

Adventurers Miss Rosemary Milns               020 8363 6571 

Newsletter 
(February, April, June, 
September, November) 

Mrs Pamela Fisher             07775 505 999 

Newsletter 
(December/January, March, 
May, July/August, October) 

Mr Tom Boorman 07903 605 545 



Sun 
2nd 

11am 
 
 
 

12.30pm 

Rev David Atkinson 
Holy Communion - offering for 
Cheviots Childrenôs Centre 
Duty Elder - Stephen Gilburt 
Church Meeting 

Wed 
5th 

12.30pm Friendship Club 
Lunch at the Plough, Crews Hill, 
celebrating the Coronation 

Sun 
9th 

 

11am Worship Group 
Duty Elder - Pamela Fisher 

Wed  
12th 

9.45 - 
11.30am 

Joint Bible Study with Lancaster Road at 
Lancaster Road URC 

Sat 
15th 

11am - 
2pm 

Lunchtime @ Christ Church 

Sun 
16th 

11am 
 
 
 
 

Rev David Atkinson 
Family Parade Service  
Animal blessing Service 
Duty Elder - Rosemary Milns 
 

Mon 
17th 

 

2.15pm 
 
 
 

Friendship Club 
Mystery tour of England (slides) - Mrs 
Brenda Brown 

Sun 
23rd 

11am Mr John Stynes 
Duty Elder - Sylvia Coombs 

June Church Diary  



Advance dates for 2013  

Church Meetings  

12.30pm in the Church  

2nd June  

1st September  

3rd November  

Elders Meetings 8pm  

Monday 1st July  

Monday 7th October  

Wednesday 4th December  

Lunchtime @ Christ Church  

11am -  2pm in the Church  
Saturday 15th June  

Saturday 20th July  

Saturday 10th August  

July Church Diary  

Wed 
26th 

9.45 - 
11.30am 

Joint Bible Study with Lancaster Road at 
Lancaster Road URC 

Sun 
30th 

11am Barbara Leighton 
Duty Elder - Stephen Gilburt 

Sun 
7th 

11am 
 
 
 
 

Rev David Atkinson 
Holy Communion - offering for 
Communion Fund 
Duty Elder - Stephen Gilburt 
 

Wed 
3rd 

12.30pm Friendship Club 
Lunch at the Plough, Crews Hill,  



Location of Christ 

Church URC  

Articles intended for inclusion in the July/August  

issue should reach the Editor by the  

second Sunday of June  

Please contact Pamela Fisher with any items to be included in 

future issues. Items can be received either in paper form at 

Sunday worship or by email.  

Phone 020 8482 4610 A/M please leave a message  

**Adventurers/Junior Church** 
 

Please join us in the church at 11am when the 
children join the congregation for the all age 
start to the service. Then we go into the hall for 
games, drama, craft activities and fun based on 
a Bible theme.  
 
Any questions ring Rosemary Milns 8363 6571 


